MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 

19 JUNE 2006
*  Cllr K Armstrong (Town Mayor)
   
* Cllr Mrs J Richardson (late arrival)
*  Cllr K Barnes




* Cllr Mrs N Symonds
*  Cllr A Burlton  




* Cllr R Taylor
*  Cllr P Demonti




   Cllr K Warnell
*  Cllr R Gilbert




* Cllr Mrs C White
*  Cllr P Gray




* Cllr G White
*  Cllr Mrs D Hollebon (Deputy Town Mayor)
* Cllr M Wood
*  Cllr D Peek





* Cllr Miss C Woodman
*  Cllr L Pinnell




* Cllr J Wyllie
*
denotes present

	91.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	

	
	Apologies were received from Cllr Warnell

	
	

	92.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST

	
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Hollebon - Agenda Item 17 - BAA Planning Application – Personal & Prejudicial

	
	Cllr Wood - Agenda Item 11 - Grant Application - Age Concern - Personal & Prejudicial

	
	Cllr Peek - Agenda Item 11 - Grant Application - Age Concern – Personal & Prejudicial

	
	
	
	

	93.
	REPRESENTATION TO THE COUNCIL BY [Name]

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	94.
	MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL STATUTORY MEETING HELD ON 22 MAY  2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Town Council meeting held on 22 May 2006 be received as a correct record of the proceedings and be signed by the Town Mayor

	
	

	95.
	COMMUNICATIONS

	
	

	
	New Bridge over the Railway – Letter from Mr Nigel Brigham, Regional Manager, Sustrans, dated 13 June 2006

	
	

	
	Outline details received on the new bridge proposals and an invitation to members to comment thereon. 

	
	

	
	The Clerk stated that this matter would be referred to the next meeting of the Brazier Trust and he requested members to let him have, in advance of the meeting (17 July 2006), their initial responses in order to formulate a discussion paper.

	
	


	96.
	QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 24

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	97.
	BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	98.
	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	
	

	
	i)   Planning and Environment Committee                                           22 May 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	ii)  Finance and General Purposes Committee                                    22 May 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	iii) Allotment Management Committee                                                22 May 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	iv)  Planning and Environment Committee                                          30 May 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	v)   Allotment Management Committee                                                 5 June 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	vi)   Silver Leys Management Committee                                               5 June 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	vii)  Planning and Environment Committee                                        12 June 2006 

	
	

	
	Min 86 – Bishop’s Stortford Town Plan

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that a Working Party of five members be set up to ascertain interest within the general community for producing a plan for Bishop’s Stortford.  Membership of the Working Party to comprise the following Councillors:-
             Cllr Miss Woodman              Cllr Pinnell
             Cllr Demonti                          Cllr Taylor
             Cllr Peek

             

	
	

	99.
	WORKING PARTIES

	
	

	
	Playground Working Party                                                                   12 June 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	100.
	YOUTH COUNCIL

	
	

	
	Minutes of the meeting held on 1 June 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	At this point in the proceedings, Cllr Mrs Richardson joined the meeting.

	
	

	101.
	GRANT APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	Age Concern

	
	

	
	An application had been received from the Vice-Chairman of the Trustees in the sum of £7,000 to provide a revenue grant towards the running of the Day Centre.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that a grant of £6,000 be approved

	
	

	
	Note:  Both Cllr Peek and Cllr Wood, having declared a personal and prejudicial interest at the commencement of the meeting, vacated the chamber during the discussion

	
	

	102.
	FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

	
	
	

	
	i) Accounts paid up to 31/05/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the accounts in the sum of £61,177.18 be duly authorised for payment

	
	
	

	
	ii)  Budget Statement up to 31/05/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the contents of the statement be received 

	
	

	103.
	AMENDMENT TO CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the calendar of meetings as attached, be approved

	
	


	104.
	USER REPRESENTATIVE – BISHOP’S STORTFORD SPORTSHALL TRUST

	
	

	
	Members were informed that a vacancy had occurred for a user representative on the Management Committee of the Sportshall Trust.  A Mr Chris Turner of 36 Cedar Park, Bishop’s Stortford had offered his services.  Mr Turner, if appointed, would be a representative for football.  
The Management Committee had accepted the nomination, subject to the approval of the Town Council.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:   that the appointment of Mr Chris Turner be confirmed

	
	

	105.
	PARKING CHARGES AT HERTS AND ESSEX HOSPITAL

	
	

	
	A letter had been received from the Royston, Buntingford and Bishop’s Stortford Primary Care Trust in response to the request made by the Town Council for the PCT to reconsider its car parking charges at the Hospital.
In essence, the letter stated that the former minimum car parking charge of 50p had been in place for approximately 10 years and the PCT had agreed that it would apply the same principle as other Hertfordshire hospitals and introduce charges at the same level as these other hospitals to ensure consistency across the County.

Members reiterated their concern expressed when first this matter had been debated, that the charges were attracting long stay commuter parking where it was evident that it was cheaper to park all day at the Hospital rather than at the Station and Town car parks.  It was felt that, as a gesture to the many people who attended the Hospital for short stay periods, a compromise charge of £1 could have been introduced.

	
	

	
	The attractiveness of the lower charge to commuters was also presenting a traffic problem, with indiscriminate on-street parking taking place at Haymeads Lane.  Of equal significance was the problem being presented to the occupiers of the new houses who themselves were experiencing difficulty in securing parking facilities.

	
	

	
	Clearly, members were disappointed with the response and, whilst a reference in the letter referred to cases of hardship being considered on an individual basis, members expressed a desire to know what systems were in place to monitor real hardship.

	
	

	
	Members agreed that a further letter be forwarded to the Primary Care Trust detailing their concerns and seeking a response in a shorter time than the three months taken to respond in this instance.


	106.
	CONCEPTS FOR NARROW BOAT MOORINGS ON THE RIVER STORT

	
	

	
	A letter had been received from Mr Mark Blackwell, Leisure Development Manager (British Waterways, London), seeking a meeting with representatives of Sustrans, East Herts Council and Bishop’s Stortford Town Council, to discuss more fully the proposals and to agree an acceptable way forward in bringing the project to fruition.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that an early meeting be convened

	
	

	107.
	BAA’S APPLICATION TO EXTEND THE USE OF THE EXISTING RUNWAY AT STANSTED – PLANNING REFERENCE UTT/0717/06/FUL

	
	

	
	Members had been circulated with a draft response to the above application which had been compiled by the Clerk.  A few minor amendments were made, following which members Resolved that the draft (as amended) be approved and submitted to Uttlesford District Council as the Town Council’s formal response to the application.

	
	

	108.
	CARNIVAL 2006

	
	

	
	Cllr Wyllie gave members a resume of the planned activities and he tabled a copy of the Programme and an allocation of staff/Cllrs duties for the day.

	
	

	
	Members thanked both Cllr Wyllie and the Town Centre Manager for their unstinted effort in bringing together the event.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  That the above be noted

	
	

	109.
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

	
	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	110.
	EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted, the Press and Public be excluded from the meeting.

	
	

	111.
	Personnel, Health and Safety Working Party                                     8 June 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  
	i)
	That the contract for Miss Monika Wodecka be extended for a further year from 1 July 2006 – 30 June 2007

	
	
	ii)
	That, if confirmed by the District Council, the additional employment relative to work in connection with the District Council’s Community Planning and Partnership Manager be incorporated into Miss Wodecka’s revised contract

	
	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes be received

	
	

	112.
	PARISH HALL/APTON ROAD DAY CENTRE 

	
	

	
	Members had been circulated with a copy of a report compiled by the Clerk with regard to the proposed land transaction.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  
	i)
	That the sale of the Town Council land to the St Michael’s Parochial Church Council to provide for a new Parish Hall be confirmed



	
	
	ii)
	That, in principle, the Town Council undertakes to purchase, in its own right, the Apton Road Day Centre



	
	
	iii)
	An application be submitted to the PWLB for the necessary borrowing approval


	
	
	iv)
	That delegated powers be given to the Town Mayor, Cllr Peek, Cllr White and the Town Clerk to conclude the transactions
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